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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

This report provides information for the Board of Trustees in response to the 
November 18, 2021 notice of motion pertaining to parent/guardian volunteer 
access in TCDSB schools.  
 
The cumulative staff time required to prepare this report was 15 hours   

A.     PURPOSE 

The purpose of this report is to provide information to trustees and guidance 
to principals when considering parent/guardian volunteer access to school 
buildings and sites in alignment with guidance from public health and the 
provincial government.  

 
B. BACKGROUND 

 
1. We recognize that parent engagement makes our schools better, supports 

student learning, and creates a more cohesive community.  The presence and 
inclusion of parent/guardian volunteers within the school setting is one way 
our schools will continue to regain the richness they enjoyed before the 
pandemic. Outdoor and virtual activities remain the preferred method of 
delivery. 

2. On September 1, 2021 the Ministry of Education released a guideline to 
support safer schools for Ontario’s students and staff; set out a provincially 
consistent approach to COVID-19 immunization disclosure policies in 
schools; and to optimize COVID-19 vaccination rates in school. The 
document also  provided a data collection framework for vaccination rates. 

3. On September 7, 2021, instructions from Ontario’s Chief Medical Officer of 
Health provided specific directives for school boards that applies to all 
individuals including parents who frequently work or visit a school or other 
board site.  

4. On November 15, 2021, Toronto Public Health updated their guidance related 
to volunteers and visitors in schools and recommended that school 
volunteers/visitors are fully vaccinated with a COVID-19 vaccine as an 
additional layer of protection, conduct daily screening, wear a medical mask 
and appropriate PPE as needed and practice physical distancing. 

5. On November 18, 2021, the provincial government updated guidance to 
indicate that any visitor to a school is required to self-screen and to wear a 
medical mask (for example, surgical/procedural) while on school premises. A 

https://cpco.on.ca/files/2216/3067/3527/MOE_-_COVID-19_Immunization_Disclosure_Policy_-_School_Board_Implementation_Resource_-_Updated_Sept._1_2021.pdf
https://www.toronto.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/97d0-COVID-19-Guidance-for-Re-opening-Schools-JK-12.pdf
https://www.ontario.ca/document/covid-19-health-safety-and-operational-guidance-schools-2021-2022
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medical mask will be provided by the school if needed and at the advice of 
the local public health unit, school boards may be asked to restrict visitor 
access. 
 

C. EVIDENCE/RESEARCH/ANALYSIS  
 

1. Based on the above guidance documents, staff have prepared TCDSB’s 
Guidance for School Volunteers During the Pandemic, Appendix A. 

2. The best defence against COVID-19 continues to be vaccination and based 
on the above guidance, parent/guardian volunteers must show proof of full 
vaccination to the school principal or designate prior to entry into the school. 
In addition, volunteers will conduct screening, wear a medical mask, 
appropriate PPE as needed and practice physical distancing.  

3. Where possible, it is recommended that non-essential activities be conducted 
virtually.  

4. The Principal in consultation with the Field Superintendent determines 
access to the school. Local decisions must consider the operationalization of 
monitoring of health and safety protocols, and specific community and site 
circumstances. 

5. TCDSB policies continue to be applied including (but not limited to):  
a. Access to Students in Schools, S.S. 04, where a Principal may engage 

volunteers in the school to assist with school activities. 
 

D. METRICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY 
 

1. Principals and senior staff continue to monitor the impact parent/guardian 
volunteers have in support of school and community opportunities and 
activities as a benefit to students, staff, and community, through the lens 
of health and safety and risk management during the on-going COVID-19 
pandemic.  

2. Appendix A – Guidance for School Volunteers During the Pandemic will 
continue to be updated to reflect best practices, public health 
recommendations and health and safety guidance from staff, Toronto 
Public Health and the Province of Ontario. 

 
E. CONCLUDING STATEMENT 
 
This report is for the information of the Board.  
 


